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MEMORANDUM FOR: Deputy Dire ctor'“fc;i"Administr,ation

SUBJECT: Request from Seunate Foreign Relations
. Committee for Declassification of the
Testimony of Allen Dulles on 31 May 1960

: 1. -1 called Pat Holt, Staff Director, Senale Foreign Relations
Comurnittee, today about his letter to the Director of 20 March 1975
regarding a request.the Committee has received for access to the -
testimony of CIA Director Allen Dulles on 31 May 1960. This tes stimony
concerns the shooting down of the U-2 aircraft piloted by Gary Powers
and the impact this incident had on the proposed summit (,onfercnce
between the U. S. and the Soviet Union. .

2. In response to my query, Mr. Holt said the rc—-quest to ihe .
Committee came from a graduate student whose name Holt could not
reczll offnand but who he believed was from Georgia. Mr. Holt said
this student has asked the Committee for access to all Committee )
documents concerning the U-2 incident and although.the Cordmittee
normally declassifies its executive session testimony after twelve years,
in this case they wanted to have the approval of the Agency before going
through this procedure. Mr. Holt said he has made other requests to
the Defense Department and the State Department. I said Iassumed
from this conversation that Mr. Holt felt it shoulcl be treated as an
¥FOI request and Holt said it should. '

3. Junderstand from the A/DDS&T that Dr. Dryden of NASA has
received a similar request from the Committee regc!,rdlng f‘(,gtnnony glven

by NASA representatives on this sam
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